NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

November 1, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton, David Osborne and Mary McCarthy. 

Acting Conservation Agent: Wes Osborne
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the agenda as written.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

141 Longwater Drive / SE52- ? / Parking Lot expansion & patio                                          NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

Discussion: The applicant had requested a continuation to the next meeting on November 15, 2011.

Kenneth Steenbruggen (sp.)– abutter – Any changes from the original notice?  David Osborne said that John Chessia had been hired and that several points are being reviewed. There will be a revised plan next meeting.

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to continue the hearing on Longwater Drive to 11/15/11.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 point source discharges               NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

Present:  No one present for hearing.

Discussion: David Osborne said Russ Waldron had reviewed the flags but there is no indication whether it can be closed or not. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to continue 296 Circuit Street until we hear from the representative.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

347 Mt. Blue Street / SE52- ? / Storm Drain Relocation                                                         NOI

Applicant: James Trenz / Representative: Prime Engineering

Present: James Trenz 

Discussion: James Trenz presented the plan and a court order to have a disposition of the storm water runoff in a proper manner.  Rick (no last name given) currently had been dumping on an upland part of his property.  A relocation of the drain and explanation of the process and outcome was explained. Also presented was a report on wetlands, soil samples and site evaluation by Russ Waldron.  David Osborne was called by Town Counsel today and was told that the Board Of Selectmen had no problem with this project. Prime Engineering had designed this and they have been in contact with John Chessia as a Consultant and Engineer from the town. 

Wes Osborne suggested that an erosion fence be put in the Order Of Conditions. 

Gregg McBride – abutter – said that this is an entirely voluntary project. The wetland doesn’t exist because of the run off. It exists because of hydric soils. 

Mary McCarthy would like to schedule a site visit, along with John Chessia, and review the information. 

She then asked if we could condition this until we speak with John Chessia. David Osborne suggested closing this hearing subject to the discussion with John Chessia. Bill Grafton would like to continue this until the site visit. 

Gregg McBride – abutter - asked if John Chessia had reviewed the specific area where the discharge is proposed. James Trenz said that he had reviewed the area and had been in contact with Prime Engineering. 

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to close the hearing subject to an informational letter from John Chessia confirming the location and his opinion on the hydric soil from the wetland flag WF-AES-1B

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

Affordable Housing Partnership – Bob Woodill  - there is now a 103-page report on the website that he suggests the Commission members review.  It comes down to three rental properties. The affordable housing has to be rentals. 

Agent Report – Wes Osborne presented the agent report. Situation on the trails - controlled by the Commission – The four people that are working on the trails, for tax benefits, will be finished tomorrow. The trails worked on are: Jacobs Lake Trail, Stetson Meadows Trails, Fog Forest Trails, Middle School trail to Donovan Field, Donovan trails, Miller Wood Trail, Coffey Hill Trail and the Hatch Lot Trail.

He suggested that approximately 100 additional feet of boardwalk is needed.  

Grove/Lincoln-plan change – 

Present: Walter Sullivan (Attorney representing the Kelly family) and Jim Kelly.

Discussion: Walter Sullivan said that they are trying to revise the dividing line. Mr. Kelly said that there is an Order Of Conditions on the original plan. They are not making any additional changes. They are trying to move the line since the new planner said that it is over 300’mark and they needed to move the line. Because the Conservation Commission gave them the Order Of Condition, they felt that they should present this to the Commission. Gregg McBride said that this is simply a change in the property line. 

Motion:  Bill Grafton moved to approve the plan with the minor changes in plan listed on the revised August 19, 2011.

Second:  Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Wildcat OSRD wetland crossing – a report was to be sent by Steve Ivas and a review of the restoration plan by Art Allen.

Payroll – Vote to Authorize (1) Interim Signer – request from Donna Mangin (sp) in the town office to appoint one member to sign the Commission checks. 

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to appoint interim signer Bob Woodill and/or Marynel Halatsis to sign a payroll on behalf of the Commission.

Second: Bill Grafton  



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Open Space & Recreation Committee - Project & Survey – Marynel Halatsis said that the process now is to provide printed books to the Commission members showing the end result of the open space project. They have until February to submit a plan to the state to get money for upcoming projects. There are existing problems with the ADA information and the survey information. 

Bill Grafton suggested that the survey should be made available on the NCC website and should be circulated through the school system. David Osborne suggested that Marynel Halatsis and Mary McCarthy contact and meet with Deborah Hill since she worked on this project last year. Bill Grafton suggested meeting with Tim Fitzgerald and go to Jacobs Lake Trail. 

David Osborne also suggested Pat Richardson. Marynel Halatsis said that the property maps need to be done before February and the price is now $10k. There is a problem with getting this done on time.

Hatch Lots – Update – Bill Grafton said that there was a site walk and everyone became familiar with the properties. They observed stumps, which may be in the wetlands, perhaps from someone trying to form a path. He suggested Wes Osborne visiting the site. Mary McCarthy said that perhaps walking trails signs should be posted. 

Bill Grafton said that with regards for the acquisition of the 4-acre deal. It’s good ecological buffer. It may have trails on it. He suggested finding the Shutka’s (sp) and find out what is owed in back taxes. Offer to pay that off and offer to give some additional sum. David Osborne said that Bill Grafton may possibly want to approach the owner’s and this could then be discussed at a later date. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

281 Main Street – 

David Osborne recused himself – abutter. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to appoint Bill Grafton temporary chair for this discussion.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Discussion: Gregg McBride asked that the chair what letter he is looking at. Bill Grafton said that this is with regards to a letter dated 11/1/11, outlining details of this project going back to November 2006 when a request for determination of a perk test was submitted and it had positive determination. 

Mr. Mauch was present and provided the Chair with the emailed letter copy in which he reported the wetland being filled. Bill Grafton gave a brief history of the facts. 

Wes Osborne and Sean Sutton had visited the site. Wes Osborne said that there is a raised septic system installed very close to the town boundary line. There is a stonewall that was assumed to be the boundary line that was moved and scattered around. The tank from the septic is in place on top of the mound. Wes suggested that someone review the line for about 150’. Board Of Health is calling a meeting tomorrow at 4:30pm in the Osborne Room to discuss this issue. There was a hearing held on this site and an Order Of Conditions was issued in February of 2007 for a perk test.   

Bill Grafton suggested hearing from David Osborne, Gregg McBride and Don Mauch as to what the issues are. 

David Osborne – abutter - said that this was a property with questions as to whether it was buildable lot or not. Applicant came to Conservation Commission and was given an Order Of Conditions. The Board Of Health gave them a permit to begin the construction. He said that there is a 400’ stonewall and showed on the plan where the wall was removed. He invited the Commission members to visit the site. 

Gregg McBride said that this project came in with an even larger house proposed. They reduced the size of the house. It is in the riverfront. Single-family homes are exempt from riverfront and inner riparian zone requirements. He didn’t remember the retaining wall. The field is under the jurisdiction of the Board of Selectmen. This stonewall is separating the properties and is a concern. Gregg McBride suggested everyone to go back and look at the local bylaw.

Bob Woodill was there today and said they have interlocking concrete boulders in place. They are three blocks high and go down about 3-4 feet. Wes Osborne said that the barrier erosion line needs to be replaced. David Osborne said that the haybales that were requested are not acceptable. 

Don Mauch – abutter - said that several weeks ago he heard trees being cut down on town property. They became concerned when they started seeing 14 eighteen-wheeler trucks entering the property. There is a dramatic increase of 6 – 8’ of fill. The cement blocks started going up. He contacted the Health Agent – Mr. Flynn. Mr. Mauch was told that the retaining wall was part of the septic system and had been approved. He asked Mr. Flynn if a variance had been applied for. Mr. Flynn said no and that there will be a hearing tomorrow night. Mr. Mauch then made the inquiry to the Conservation Commission, since there is no indication that such a significant amount of fill would be coming in. 

Bill Grafton said that the erosion control area applies to us and is in disrepair. We didn’t know about the fill, and the previous grade is different by 6’. 

Bob Woodill said that they are 7’ above the haybale line. David Osborne suggested that the erosion control that was used in the future should not be used again.

Bill Grafton said that enforcement topics #9 and #16 should be the targeted areas for the Enforcement Order - stockpile and failing erosion control. 

Gregg McBride said that the Order should include a stop work order, until this is repaired to the approval of the Commission.

Members polled as to agreement with issuance of EO: Mary McCarthy – yes to issue EO, Bob Woodill – yes, Marynel Halatsis – yes and Bill Grafton – yes. EO with regards to special issue #9 on the Enforcement Order dated 4/15/08, #8 and #16 there should be no stockpiling of any material in that area. 

Wes Osborne agrees with members of the Commission. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to issue an Enforcement Order based upon special condition paragraphs #8, 9 &16 of the 4/24/2008 Order Of Conditions. Also issue a stop work order and have a visit to the site by Wes Osborne, Marynel Halatsis and Bob Woodill.

Second: Mary McCarthy

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None



OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills - $220.00 Wes Osborne. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bill.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to adjourn (10:03pm)

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, November 15, 2011.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, November 1, 2011 at noon for the 11/15//11 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Monday, November 7, 2011 for the 11/15/11 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday, November 1, 2011 at noon for the 11/15/11 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on November 15, 2011 @ 7:00 P.M.
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